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Newsletter of the Cayuga Lake Cruising Fleet 
 

2005 Awards Banquet, Sunday, October 30 
 

This year's awards banquet was better attended than last year's (68 vs 58 people).  10 
Cruising Fleet boats were represented by their skippers and/or crews.   
 

The program began with the annual report by the Fleet Captain.  Dave Feavearyear 
mentioned that in 2005 we lost eight skippers who had been registered the previous year 
but picked up four new members.  We therefore registered only 13 boats in 2005, that's 4 
boats fewer than last year.   
 

Feavearyear also reported that we had originally scheduled 24 races but sailed only 18.  We 
had to cancel 4 races for weather related reasons and 2 because of a scheduling conflict. 
 

The annual report was followed by the presentation of the silver and glass-ware trophies 
and the trophy flags and for first through third places in the spring, mid-distance, and fall 
series of races.  A list of these awards is on the next page. 
 

The Cruising Fleet awards ceremonies concluded with the presentation of the Bent 
Stanchion Award and the Boat-of-the-Year Award.  The Bent Stanchion Award went to the 
J-22 Wharf Rat, skippered by Peter Gould, who t-boned the J-24, mehitabel, skippered 
by Clare Fewtrell, and put a fist sized hole into her hull during the start of the third spring 
series race.  The Boat-of-the-Year award was presented––for the second year in a row––to 
the J-24, Snitch, skippered by David Feavearyear, who accumulated 7 first places (the 
runner-up had 5 wins).  
 
The awards banquet ended with the installation of the 2006 fleet officers: 
 

Fleet Captain:    Eberhard Alsen 
 Assistant Fleet Captain:   Austin Dovernoy 
 Treasurer:      Ted Szymanski 
 Secretary:      Dave Feavearyear 

Web Master:    Mike Newman 
 

2006 Planning Meeting 
 
Sometime in early March, the new fleet officers will hold a planning meeting at the 
Glenwood Pines to plan the 2006 season.  At this meeting, all past, present, and future 
CLCF skippers are welcome to help us develop the racing calendar, changes to the 
handicap system, and changes to the Sailing Instructions.  The first newsletter of 2006 will 
alert you all to the date of that meeting and also to the date of the first family event of the 
new season, the Spring Banquet/Fetch. 
 
Have a pleasant off-season! 
 



Eberhard Alsen  
ebalsen@twcny.rr.com 
533-4716 
 
 
 

 
Cayuga Lake Cruising Fleet:  2005 Awards 

 
 Spring Series 

 
A-Fleet: No A–Fleet boats competed 

 
B-Fleet: 
1st  Dave Feavearyear, J-24, Snitch 
2nd  Clare Fewtrell, J-24, mehitabel 
3rd  Peter Walsh, 23, Aujourd'hui 
4th  Eberhard Alsen, Tanzer 25, Fantasy 
5th  Tom Hoard, Ranger 26, Karina 
6th  Peter Gould, J-22, Wharf Rat 

 
 

Johnson Cup Mid-Distance Series 
 
A-Fleet: Only one A-Fleet boat competed and raced with B-Fleet 
 
B-Fleet:  
1st  David Feavearyear, J-24, Snitch  
2nd  Eberhard Alsen, Tanzer 25, Fantasy  
3rd  Mel Richards, C&C 30, Lorelei 
 
 
Fall Series 
 
A-Fleet: 
1st  Mel Richards, C&C 30, Lorelei 
2nd  Richard Stephens, Corsair F27, Trevelyan 
 
B-Fleet:  
 
1st  Clare Fewtrell, J-24, mehitabel  
2nd  David Feavearyear, J-24, Snitch 
3rd  Peter Walsh, Sonar 23, Aujourd'hui  
4th  Peter Gould, J-22, Whardf Rat 
5 th   Eberhard Alsen, Tanzer 25, Fantasy 


